


Happy Cinco de Mayo!

Along with the Mexican holiday on May 5th comes the month of May in Indy and all the problems associated with this particular month.  The weather makes its big break from spring to summer bringing the usual severe thunderstorms and tornadoes, the open burning law is tested repeatedly, and traffic counts are usually up resulting in a higher than average number of MVA’s.  With that aside, there’s not a whole lot to report this month so this should be short and sweet.

Apparatus Issues
For those who haven’t noticed, the 5th seats are being placed back in the engines ahead of schedule.  As reported a couple of months ago, the staff felt a need to place the seats back in due to recent findings in manpower studies.   This originally was to take place sometime after the arrival of some of the new airpacks tied with the aerial bid later this year.  However, two airpacks were freed up by utilizing the airpacks in Car 1 and Car 4.  So, subsequently the seats are being installed now.  At the time of this printing Engine 52’s was already installed and Engine 51’s was due in this week.

Station Issues

We have been investigating a potential problem at Station 52 with the south bay wall for some time now.  The problem is that foundation may have been built on unstable soil therefore resulting in heavier 

than normal settling.   To check this, we are having soil boring done to determine the soil compaction.  This should be done in the coming weeks.

We are also working with one of  the neighbors behind Station 51 to tie into the sewer system across the street in Turfway Park.  This so far looks like a real possibility.  Should this occur, it will obviously solve our septic problems as well as give us back much needed parking lot space.

Station 52’s remodel project is nearly complete.  All the walls and doors have been painted.  This leaves only the base trim to be installed, which should be done this month.

Training Issues

Remember, EACH FIREFIGHTER shall be required to attend at least 3 hours of White River training per month or a quarterly average of 9 hours every three months.  The main reason for this is not to force anyone into going to training but to improve the continuity of company-level teamwork.  This in turn will improve the safety of not only yourself but the one’s who sit across from you in the engine.  In the long run, it will make an already excellent work force into a better one.  If you have any questions on this, see the policy change on the bulletin board or your Lieutenant.

There is an EMT class coming up in May at Central 9.  The course starts on May 5th and runs through August.  The cost is $360.00 including your books.  Call C9 to register.

It’s Anhydrous Ammonia season again.  If you’ve never had any experience with this chemical, take a moment and pick up a D.O.T. guide and read a little about it.  We’ve also been informed that kids have been seeking out empty tanks sitting along side the roadway and "bleeding off” what’s left in the tank.  They’re then taking it home and making illegal drugs.  It has also been known to be “huffed”.  See the D.O.T. guide for details regarding this potential serious injury.

Many upcoming trainings will be taught by new instructors.  Please be patient as this is a learning experience for them as well.  Harassment of these instructors will not be tolerated.  There is a lot of work in preparing for even an hour long class, so please try to respect that.

Captain Thacker is working with North Grove in preparing a mock disaster drill.  More on this as it becomes available.

The next Audit and Review will be on May 13 at 16:00hrs and again at 19:30hrs.

General Operations

Effective immediately, meeting minutes from various meetings including staff meetings are being placed in the “notes” section of the respective STAFF ACTIVITY in the Firehouse system.  This will allow a near paperless record of these meetings as well as a quick way to retrieve what you need.

If you have something shipped to one of the fire stations, be sure to have the shipper place your name on the container, that way we know who it belongs to.  Besides, anonymous boxes are scary!

Jeff Wilson is no longer with our agency.

Kirk Schilling and Jason Bailey have both been promoted to compensated positions.  Congratulations to both of these individuals on their recent accomplishments!  Kirk has been assigned unit 26 and Jason has been assigned unit  86.

The specialized equipment that has been ordered with the Aerial is starting to come in.  The new turnout gear should begin to arrive around May 1st.

Lieutenant Alexander is working on a better system of securing the narcotics on Engine and Rescue 51.  He has been talking with state and DEA officials on a more secure and simple system.

Lieutenant Alexander along with Dr. Fried are working on establishing a committee to update and revise our current protocols, both ALS and BLS.

We are still looking to go to set shifts starting on July 1st.  Details of the plan are still being worked out based on the outcome of the survey passed out with the last payroll.

Medic 52 is sporadically in and out of service.  Anytime they are out of service or even out of service ALS, a notation is to be made by the house officer in Firehouse under the STAFF ACTIVITY code SE (Special Event).

Battalion officers:  Be sure to read the memo from Captain Slauter regarding accident and injuries.  It details the procedure to follow should an incident occur. 

The Mass Casualty Incident SOG (642) has been approved and issued.  A copy has been given to each battalion officer and placed at each station in the SOG book.  Be sure to read through it since no department is immune from this type of incident.

We’ve had some questions lately concerning our rider/observer policy.  It is clearly stated in the policy manual who can and cannot ride and when.  Please refer to the policy for more details.

Lieutenant Mckee states that Engine and Rescue 51 now both have compartment labels in them.  Please refer to them for compartment accountability.  As always, do not move equipment around as it only creates confusion.

FYI, New Hope church has purchased an automatic external defibrillator for their use.  They have an instructor who is teaching individuals how to use the machine as well as conducting CPR classes on a weekly basis.

A private citizen arrived at one of the stations to do some volunteer work on one of our trucks but was treated rudely and subsequently did not do the work.  Please try to remember to be courteous and professional when dealing with the public.  I know it sounds like common sense, but there are a few who commonly lose sight of this.

We are continuing to get businesses on line with Knox boxes.  Be sure to read the list so that you are familiar with these should we respond.  The list has also been placed in the front of each map book.

Now that it is summer again, please review the policy regarding summer-wear.  Also, as a reminder for on-duty crews, no outside activities at either station (basketball, fishing, etc.) until after 16:00hrs and before 21:00hrs.  

Did you know……..

· That the state with the highest percentage of people who walk to work is Alaska?

· Percentage of Africa that is wilderness:  28%  Percentage of North America that is wilderness:  38%.

Did you Notice?

· The tornado siren is now back in-service atop the tower at Station 51?

· The approval for eighteen 3-story apartment buildings to be built on 135 just south of 850N?

Birthdays
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